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August 10, 2018 

 
 

E-Filed 
Ms. Brinda Westbrook-Sedgwick 
Commission Secretary 
Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia 
1325 G Street, NW, Suite 800 
Washington, DC 20005 

 
Re: VAPLR 2018 

 
Dear Ms. Westbrook-Sedgwick: 

 
Enclosed please find Verizon Washington, DC Inc.’s Motion for Leave to File Out of 

Time in the above referenced matter. 
 

If you have any questions in connection with this filing, please feel free to contact me. 
 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
Enclosure 

Copy to: 
Certificate of Service 

mailto:jennifer.l.mcclellan@verizon.com


CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE  
VAPLR-2018 

 
I hereby certify that this 10th day of August, 2018, a copy of Verizon Washington, DC 

Inc.’s Motion for Leave to File Out of Time in the above referenced matter was served 

electronically or by first-class mail, postage pre-paid on the party of record. 

 
 

Sandra Mattavous-Frye, Esq. 
People’s Counsel  
Office of the People’s Counsel 
1133 15th Street, NW 
Suite 500 
Washington, DC 20005 
smfrye@opc-dc.gov 

 
 
 

mailto:smfrye@opc-dc.gov


BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE 
COMMISSION OF THE DISTRICT OF 

COLUMBIA 
 
 
 
VERIZON AUTHORIZED PAYMENT  ) VAPLR 2018 
LOCATION REPORTS ) 
 
 

VERIZON WASHINGTON, DC INC. MOTION TO FILE  
NOTIFICATION OF THE CLOSING OF AUTHORIZED PAYMENT LOCATIONS  

WITH THE COMMISSION OUT OF TIME 
 
 

Pursuant to Rule 105.8 of the Rules of Practice and Procedure of the Public Service 

commission of the District of Columbia (“Commission”), 15 D.C.M.R. § 105.8 (1998), 

Verizon Washington DC, Inc. ("Verizon DC") respectfully request that the Commission 

grant permission to file its Notification of the closing of Authorized Payment Locations 

(“APLs”) with the Commission out of time. 

On July 26, 2018, a Commission Compliance Inspector notified Verizon DC of an 

APL that was not in compliance with Commission Oder 10811.  In investigating the identified 

APL, Verizon DC discovered that the APL discontinued accepting payments without notifying 

Verizon DC’s APL vendor.  As a result, Verizon DC did not become aware of the status of this 

APL in time to file a notice of closure within 5 business days. 

Concurrent with this motion, Verizon DC filed the required notification and 

respectfully requests that the Commission accept this late filing. 

 



 

 
 
August 10, 2018 
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